

Manville Police Department

2 North Main Street Manville, NJ 08835

Telephone: 908-725-1900 Facsimile: 908-725-7677

Dear Parents:

I would like to take this opportunity to welcome you to another new school year.

I am writing to remind all parents and students that in an effort to keep everyone safe please be mindful of the parking regulations around the school. All students should be reminded to use the crosswalks and not cross anywhere else, but within the crosswalks. Also, the curb line surrounding the school property is posted as "No Parking" and "No Stopping or Standing" to ensure the safety of the students and anyone else coming to the school.

The side streets surrounding the school have adequate parking for those parents wishing to walk their children to the building. When parking on the side streets, remember the following:

- 1.) No parking within 50 feet of a stop sign.
- 2.) No parking blocking any driveway (public or private.)
- 3.) No parking within 25 feet of a crosswalk or on a crosswalk.
- 4.) No parking within an intersection.

Finally, please do not sue the staff parking lot for dropping off or picking up of students.

If there are any questions or concerns regarding this matter, please contact Sgt. Nickolas Franzoso of the Manville Police Department at 725-1900 extension 610.

Thank you for your anticipated cooperation and have a safe year.

Sincerely yours,

Craig Jeremiah
Officer in Charge